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Various beans
Coffee
Coffee creamer
Bread and rolls
Bottled water
Potatoes
Eggs
Pasta
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From the Desk of Town Supervisor Donald Cunningham


Town News …


With another mild winter behind us, we now find ourselves with the rains of spring and plans in play for summer activities. It's always enlightening to see residents out on a regular basis enjoying their yards or various recreational exercises. After the draught of last summer and the minimal winter snowfall, the recent rains are welcomed for, not just the flowers, but more importantly, the replenishing of the water table. Last year many private wells suffered from the lack of precipitation and the need to recover is desperate. So for now... let it rain.


Parks & Outdoor Recreation…


Our focus on improvements at Robins Brook Park and Drews Nature Center will continue this year. As a reminder, this project includes developing a formal master plan to improve access, add picnic pavilions, walking trials, and general appearance refinements. To consider the best utilization of Robins Brook Park the town is also looking at options for the transfer station.


A Splash of Color for the Library...


You may have noticed some outdoor activity at the Library with a new mural design on the east exterior wall. Bergen artist David Burke secured a grant and presented the idea to the Library & Town Board and once approved, he began expressing his talent with brush and color. His work is shaping up nicely, so check it out when in the village.


Let's Talk Water…


Public water has been a topic of interest for many years and historically cost estimates to serve the rural areas of Bergen have stifled development of new districts. It can also be a controversial topic, making it difficult for town officials to be clear on the best direction and that's why we look for the outcome to be driven by property owners served by any future water district. With some private wells going dry and many others in jeopardy during last year’s drought, interests were raised further with more requests for water. As a result, the town board has moved ahead to study costs of bringing water to all the unserviced areas of the town. We also contracted a grant consultant to try and leverage funding opportunities. Income studies proved favorably and we are currently waiting for official word on grant and financing eligibility. Once we have a clearer understanding of the financial picture, we will hold a public meeting to share the information.


County Sales Tax…


In previous newsletters I talked about the sales tax agreement with the county and its importance to town and village budgets throughout the county. That agreement was set to expire in February 2018 unless the City of Batavia and the Genesee County Legislature agreed to extend or renew the agreement. As of this writing, the understanding is that an extension of the agreement through 2018 will be approved. That’s at least good news for another year and buys some time for city and county officials to work out details for any future changes with the agreement. Though good news for the next budget process, it doesn’t yet offer long term comfort and stability for future budgets and I will actively promote the continuation of the agreement as we have traditionally experienced it.


United Way Day of Caring…


In closing I’d like to thank the work group from Liberty Pumps and GCASA that spent the day mulching, weeding, and cleaning up the property around the town hall and historians office. I’d also like to thank Highway Superintendent Mike Johnson and Councilman Ernie Haywood for participating and facilitating the day’s events. They all did a great job! Their efforts are recognized and very appreciated!


“In accordance with Federal Law and U.S.D.A policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs).  To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Ave., S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-or call (800)795-3272 (Voice) or (202)720-6382 (TDD)”
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If you have any additional questions, please contact:   Zach Fuller Executive Director           � HYPERLINK "mailto:zfuller@eaglestarhousing.com" �zfuller@eaglestarhousing.com� 


(585) 750-6351
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Library hours 


             Sunday and Monday – Closed


                Tuesday          10-12 and 2-8


	  Wednesday   10-12 and 2-8


                 Thursday       10-12 and 2-8


                 Friday            10-6


                 Saturday       10-1	


Closed: Saturday June 10th for Bergen Park Festival


Saturday July1st and July 4th for Independence Day 


Saturday September 2nd for Labor Day





Open up new worlds- read new authors, try a new recipe book, or get lost in a movie!  Check us out on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org�. There are databases, Librarian 24/7, TumbleBook Library-e-books for Kids, NOVEL list-readers advisory, Zinio- digital magazines, Overdrive –e-books and downloadable audio books and Hoopla for eBooks, audio books, video and music are available to you with a valid Library card!    The Library also has a coupon exchange available to patrons! The Library has Wi-Fi available as well as three patron computers with printing and fax capabilities for a small fee.  


Library book sale will be at the Bergen Park Festival on June 10th.  There are audio books, movies, children’s books and many bestselling authors.  The Library will be closed on June 10th so stop by the tent at the Park Fest!


The Library will be hosting the Kelley’s Hero’s Marching Band at the Bergen Park Festival on June 10th in the parade and right after the parade too with a field show not to be missed! This program is made possible with funds from the Decentralization program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with support of Governor Andrew Cuomo and the New York State Legislature and administered by the Genesee-Orleans Regional Arts Council (a.k.a. GO ART!) Balloon Twister Artist Michael Heister will be at the Library tent from 1pm- 3 pm.  Stop by to see what he can create and visit the book sale too!


The Library is looking for responsible kids age 11 years old and older to help volunteer during the summer reading program.  Stop by and pick up an application now before the end of the school year!  You can win prizes for volunteering and get a first look at all the new books and DVDs!!!  Beat the heat in our air conditioned Library and sign up with a friend to join the fun!





Summer is coming!!  So is the summer reading program- “Build a Better World-Read” The kick-off will be Tuesday June 20th at 2:00pm with Buffalo and Brandy! Come join us for a fun musical magical afternoon and sign up for the summer reading program! This program is made possible with funds from the Decentralization program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with support of Governor Andrew Cuomo and the New York State Legislature and administered by the Genesee-Orleans Regional Arts Council (a.k.a. GO ART!)   


Why should you join the reading program?   The summer reading programs are set up for children 3 years old and up to read and win prizes!  Having your child read throughout the summer will help keep up their reading skills for school in the fall. Reading to your preschool child will help them master the skills of language at an early age.  If you are not able to make the Kick-off event- stop in any time after June 20th to sign up!  Throughout the summer we will be having special story times, science fun, crafts, animal visits, and movie days.  For a complete schedule of events check us out on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� and friend us on Facebook or stop by to pick up a schedule. Lots of fun activities you won’t want to miss! 							


 (continued)
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Is your child staying home alone while you are at work?  The Library is offering a “Home Alone” safety workshop on June 27th from 10-12.  This National Safety Council workshop will prepare your child for situations that can occur when they stay home alone.  The cost is only $25.  Class size is limited so stop by soon to sign up no later than June 24th!


The Library has preschool story time at 10:30am starting Friday July 7th to August 18th.  We will be exploring sound, color, and animals! Join the fun this summer with your young children!  There’s magic in every book!


A Babysitting workshop will be offered on July 17th from 10-3.  If you are interested, please call the Library to sign up.  You must be at least 11 years old to be certified.  


Join us at the Byron Heritage Fest on July 29that 6:30 the Library will be hosting the band, Koko and the Moon Crickets! This program is made possible with funds from the Decentralization program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with support of Governor Andrew Cuomo and the New York State Legislature and administered by the Genesee-Orleans Regional Arts Council (a.k.a. GO ART!) Come join the fun and see old friends and make some new ones too! Fireworks after the show too!


Come check out our newest books the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� to reserve your copy!   We also have a great selection of adult and children’s audio books that are great to listen to while you are driving to your vacation destination!


The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Roadrunner Internet, and interlibrary loans from any library in the NIOGA Library system.  If you can’t find it at our Library, please ask or check us out on the web at byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org! Stop in soon!  For more information on our services or programs, please call the Library at 494-1120.  


Happy Reading--                                                          


Nancy Bailey


From the Byron-Bergen Public Library Board of Trustees-


The Byron-Bergen Public Library is pleased to announce that its annual fundraising event, Barley & Books, will be held Saturday, September 9th.  During the past six years, these events raised over to $50,000 for much-needed updates to the Library’s facilities and technology, as well as provide additional programming for our community. 


			


Memories of my childhood on Rochester St., a series of writings by Village of Bergen Historian, Ray MacConnell


   


People actually are reading my articles!  I am delighted!  Chris Barons, who resides at 24 Clinton Ave. called asking about Charlie Bower mentioned in my story of May 2017.  It seems that Chris is redecorating the upstairs walls of his home. Under the old wallpaper he found the writings of the Gib Ide family dated Aug. 10 ,1935.  He also found the writing of C.M. Bower on the wall. It said "Wallpapered by C.M. Bower Aug. 12, 1935."   Uncle Charlie died in 1951 at the age of 76 years.  He was 60 when he did the wallpapering at the Ide's home.  He was Anna Bower's husband. They lived at 71 S. Lake Ave.  I remember him in a rocking chair in his shop.  He became a recluse in later years and lived in his shop.   I knew he was a wallpaperer and


 painter. He wheeled his cart around the village from project to project.  His ladders and pails were 


attached to the cart.


    


The house at 24 Clinton Ave. was built by the A.S.Fisher's ( Fisher's Drug Store, but found to have 


not enough closet space by Mrs. Fisher, so they built a larger house on Lake Ave.) in the late 1800's. 


Then 24 Clinton Ave. was occupied by the C. Edgerton's (owners of the Edgerton hardware in the 


Tulley building), later the Ide's (Doris Edgerton Ide was Gib's wife and he was a Curtis -Burns Canning


 Factory executive), and finally occupied by the Barons family for the last 70 years.  What history and


 stories our old homes hold!    


             		





	


THE 28th ANNUAL BERGEN PARK FESTIVAL


SATURDAY, JUNE 10, 2017


EVENTS SCHEDULE 





   							All Proceeds to benefit our Parks


	11:00 am	  4th  Annual Doug Susat Memorial Car Cruise In - Enjoy the cars until 3:00pm  


			Craft Vendors 						Giant Chess Board


	Book Sale---Byron-Bergen Public Library			Obstacle Course


	Food Vendors – all day and evening 			Bounce House							Pony Rides						Petting Zoo





   							


12:00 noon -Parade down Lake Ave. 


(Please contact Michele Smith parade Chair to participate 494-1121 ext. 21)


Parade Marshals – Byron-Bergen Public Library -


             Build Your World-One Book at a time





	 Following parade - Kelly’s Heroes band & Mike Heisler the balloon twister Sponsored by the 								�	Byron-Bergen Public Library 																	


	12:30 pm –			Master Lim’s Taekwando Academy Demo	


	12:30 – 2:30 pm		Pony Rides & Petting Zoo


	  		


	   3:00 pm			BERGEN’s Got Talent


							Sponsored by Triple-O Mechanical


							DJ – Chris Scibani


-tt


  4:00 pm - 5:30 PM	Chicken B’BQue – PREPARED BY MIKE JOHNSON AND FRIENDS


						                         served at the back pavilion


                   			$10.00 – Pre-saletickets are available at the Town Hall & Village office          


           	


Sackett-					Come enjoy your chicken dinner listening to:


									4:00 – 6:00 pm




















              


6:30- 10:00 pm   KoKo and the Moon Crickets


	





This day is sponsored by the Bergen Business & Civic Association


Fun entertainment for the whole Family!


   					


 				  FIREWORKS AT 10PM	


				


			    

















        


Our sincerest thank you to all of the volunteers that make it so special!


				


					


												





           The Bergen Park Festival continues as an event to bring          	our community together with any profits going back 		          to Village & Town Parks
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Hunting Licenses  will be going on sale August 14th, DMP’s are on a lottery first come first serve basis as in the past  $10 for 2.  Fishing Licenses now run a year from the date of purchase and are available for $25.





Dog License News:  I hate to “hound” you, but if your dog’s license renewal is due or past due, please take care of it 


so we don’t have to send you a reminder notice or eventually a court appearance ticket.  If new to the area please transfer your dog with the Town of Bergen.  If there is a problem getting an appointment for a rabies vaccination, etc., please call me 494-1121 x 21; if after hours leave a message on my voicemail anytime day or night.





ANTI-RABIES CLINICS:  Dog, Cat and Ferret Vaccinations are free to Genesee County residents.  A $5.00 voluntary donation per dog, cat or ferret, is requested to offset expenses.  Non-County residents must pay a mandatory $5.00 fee for each dog, cat and ferret immunized.  Each animal must be accompanied by someone who can control it.


August 17th – Genesee County Fairgrounds     5031 E. Main St., Batavia     4:00 – 7:00 pm





Office Closing										           Office Hours	


June 10th – Park Festival							Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday


July 3rd & 4th – Independence Day Holiday    		            		                           8:00 am – Noon & 1:00 – 4:00


September 2nd & 4th – Labor Day Weekend   	                   			                  Saturday 9:00 am - noon


						                        				          Closed on Thursday


Donations are being collected for Eagle Star Housing at the Bergen Town Clerk’s Office


Eagle Star Housing is a private not-for-profit organization located in New 


York State. We currently provide Transitional Homeless Housing for Veterans


in our facility in Pembroke, NY and Spencerport, NY. We hope to continue to 


provide services for Veterans in the future providing both transitional and 


permanent housing. Eagle Star Housing was founded in 2012.  Their mission is to 


develop, maintain and operate decent, safe and sanitary affordable transitional and


permanent housing for Veterans, their families and other low-income individuals and families.


Eagle Star Housing is currently seeking donations to help provide better services in their facility and to raise capital money to expand their organizations to more housing facilities for Veterans.  Donations can be dropped off  at the Bergen Town Hall in the pink basket in the entry way. 


Entertainment 				�Board games�Playing cards�Movies�Books


Toiletries�Toothpaste�Toothbrushes�First aide items�Bathing Supplies








� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://scontent.xx.fbcdn.net/v/t1.0-9/17352066_10158576897890106_30989612776049837_n.jpg?oh=f1efed8fde35e7c2c948ccfa934d6401&oe=59B9F62D" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���
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				          Summer Transfer Station Hours


				Wednesdays 5:00 – 7:00 pm July 5th – August 30th


			          Fee Schedule increase effective July 1st (enclosed)








�
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TOWN OF BERGEN


10 HUNTER STREET


BERGEN, NY 14416


bergenny.org








Please do your animals and the other guests a favor, and leave your pets home. Thank you.


Schedule is subject to change.








�





	      HARFORD BARN 


 	     Open to the public 	


                  10:00 am – 3:00 pm


	         Behind Library





“In accordance with Federal Law and U.S.D.A policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs).  To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Ave., S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-or call (800)795-3272 (Voice) or (202)720-6382 (TDD)”








If you are not currently receiving the quarterly Town of Bergen Newsletter and want to be added to the email or snail mail list please send your request to the Town Clerk’s office P.O. Box 249 or


 494-1121 x21.





Name__________________________   Address_________________________________________





Email___________________________________________________________________________





� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://scontent.xx.fbcdn.net/v/t1.0-9/308017_274451415904023_3466578_n.jpg?oh=601fa1abadf16e6c6d3c5bdfa96e49e9&oe=59A6AD66" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���





�





�





�








� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://images.clipartpanda.com/summer-clip-art-the-word-summer-clip-art.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���





�





� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.eaglestarhousing.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/07/esh_web.png" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���





�











Specific NEW clothing items (No other clothing needed)�Winter hats�Winter jackets�Socks�Gloves�Shoes and boots


Groceries (non-perishable)�Pasta�Sauce
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After reading some of the information released by various state agencies one would think that we are living in 


alternate universe vs. the reality of living in a rural area of Upstate New York.  Reviewing the new state budget


each spring always brings that feeling to mind.  The tax cap is an excellent example.  





As discussed in the last newsletter, Genesee County’s tax cap was 0.4% for 2017, nowhere near the 2% that the governor cites as the cap. Meanwhile, the governor and state legislators have been touting how the state is living under the self imposed 2% cap but only by using a different formula.  If the state used the same formula the counties, cities, towns, villages and school districts are required to use, the state budget actually increased 4.6%.  





As this is being written, the county is still analyzing the cost of the new state budget to the property owners in Genesee County.  New cost ends up at the local level in two ways.  First, the state mandates some action and tells the counties to pay.  Second, state requires the counties to take an action with the understanding the counties will be reimbursed by the state.  Then the state reneges.  One good example was the state requirement to increase the district attorney salaries with a promise to reimburse the counties.   But they refuse to reimburse the counties leaving the property tax payers holding the bag for approximately $40,000 in Genesee County.  


This year a major new expense and concern is the Office of the Public Defender (OPD).  Let me start by saying Jerry Ader, Genesee County Public Defender, is professional, committed and a diligent advocate for his clients.  Currently, this office cost Genesee County residents in excess of $1,000,000 per year.  But NYS continues to require more services be performed by that office, with a “promise” to reimburse the county in the future.  Some of the new requirements that are not funded are:  (A.) Financial eligibility to receive OPD services was raised from 125% of the federal poverty level to 250% of the federal poverty level; (B.) OPD must be present at the first appearance before a judge or magistrate; (C.) Limited the case load for OPD staff attorneys requiring additional hires.  Last June both houses of the state legislature overwhelming passed a bipartisan bill to have the state take over all cost of OPD.  At 11:45PM on December 31, 2016 (literally) the governor vetoed the bill thereby not allowing the legislature to vote to over ride the veto, which would have been the outcome.   


I apologize for being so negative but this is the reality of New York State and the impact of state government’s actions on local property taxes.   


Historian News by Thomas Tiefel                        





As 2017 gets well under way, I am looking forward to what will hope to be another prosperous year for the Harford Museum. We have some new featured artifacts on display as well as our featured exhibit that brings WWII to the home front of Bergen. The Pioneer School Exhibit has undergone some changes and two large information boards have been added that are just packed with local class photos, reproduction artifacts and additional information about our school system’s history. This exhibit always draws a particular interest by the Byron Bergen 4th grade students, and I have no doubt it will really “wow” them this year. Please don’t forget to stop in and pay us a visit from 10am-3pm during this year’s Park Festival! Admission is free and we will have free coffee and doughnuts courtesy of Dunkin Donuts of Bergen. So, stop in and fill that “doughnut hole” in your stomach while learning a little history! The museum will be open most weekends from 1-4pm through Labor Day. We also will gladly schedule both private and group tours most anytime throughout the season. 


In other Historian’s news, I can say that it is an honor to have been nominated and elected to sit on the Holland Land Office Board of Directors. This is an unprecedented maneuver by HLOM to have a historian from Genesee County serve. This will surely be a win/win for both historical agencies. I truly believe that the citizens of Bergen that support and enjoy the rich local history will benefit greatly from this unity. I fully intend not only to proudly serve HLOM in any way necessary, but also plan to utilize this position as a two-way “conduit” for the awareness of speakers, programs, special exhibits, and historical information for our community. I have already rolled up my sleeves and have begun the task of helping HLOM stay current and in touch with the Genesee County community through our county’s history.


Remember to “find us on Facebook!” You can like us at the Harford Museum Facebook Page. Check us out and take a trip down memory lane! Lastly, t-shirts are now available from the Harford Livery Museum! These are Jerzees brand shirts that have been custom printed right here in Bergen by Splatter Custom Apparel! They are only $12 and you can look good while giving to a good cause! All proceeds benefit the museum.  
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Juice�Various beans�Coffee�Bottled water Peanut Butter








Parmesan cheese�Sugar�Canned goods 


Pasta


Dish soap Cake mix�Canned tuna�Condiments�Cheese sauce


Cereal�Snacks





OCCUPANT  		        BERGEN, NY 14416
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